
   
    

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF LICENSE COMMISSIONERS 
OF CECIL COUNTY 

  

The Board of License Commissioners of Cecil County met in a regular session at the County Administrative Building, 
Conference Room, 200 Chesapeake Boulevard, Elk Room, Elkton, MD on Wednesday, February 26, 2014 at 9:15 

A.M. 
 
PRESENT:        Tim Snelling, Chairman 

                        Carrie, Taylor, Commissioner  
                        John Eller, Commissioner 
                        H. Norman Wilson, Jr., Esquire  
                        Earl R. Bradford, Chief Alcohol Beverage Inspector 

  

REQUEST FOR OUTDOOR SALESRequest received from Kevin Morgan; Frank Broomall; John Giordano; 
Stripers LLC, T/A Schaefer's Restaurant, 208 Bank Street, Chesapeake City, MD 21915Frank Broomall 
appeared before the Board requesting permission for outdoor sales – he stated they have a permanent bar 
outside but would like to have a service bar for servers to utilize to make it easier and quicker for customer 
service.  The Board asked about the Banquet hall and he stated they are applying for permits, etc at this 
time.  Commissioner Eller made a motion to allow outdoor sales; Commissioner Taylor seconded that motion 
and the Board unanimously voted to approve the outdoor sales request. TRANSFER OF LICENSEApplication 
received from Vinod Govindbhai Patel, President; Jigarkumar N. Patel, Secretary/Treasurer; Lynn Michelle 
Logue, Registered Agent; Om Hari, Inc. T/A Caps & Corks, 1759 Elkton Road, Elkton, Maryland 21921 for 
transfer of Beer, Wine & Liquor Alcoholic Beverage License No. B-58 from Richard Eugene Dudek, Jr., 
President; Paul Dudek, Vice President; Claire Powell, Vice President/Resident Agent; Caps & Corks Liquors, 
Inc., T/A Caps & Corks Liquors, Inc., 1759 Elkton Road, Elkton, MD 21921 Vinod Patel and Jigarkumar Patel 
appeared before the Board with attorney, Robert Jones; they were duly sworn by the Clerk.  Mr. Wilson read 
the public notice which appeared on dates of February 12 and 19, 2014.  The fully executed application 
packet with proper fees included: signatures of eight (8) registered voters and property owners in District 3-
7; Alcohol Awareness Training; Certification Form stating the nature of the business will be "Retail Liquor 
Store".  Mr. Jones stated he needed to amend the application to state the licensees have had a violation at 
their Delaware store, first time since 1990.  The applicants stated they will have a new floor plan and add 
more wine, more liquor and more beer.  Ms. Coyle stated they still need two signatures of property owners 
and registered voters and will need to be conditioned upon settlement.  Commissioner Taylor made a motion 
to approve the transfer; Commissioner Eller seconded that motion conditioned upon submitting the two 
needed signatures and settlement; the Board unanimously voted to approve the transfer conditioned upon 
submitting the two needed signatures and settlement. REQUEST FOR EXPANSION OF PREMISES Request 
for expansion of premises received from Raymond Walters, President; Valerie Walters, Vice President; Brock 
Juergens, Board Member; Walt's Tavern, LLC, T/A Walt's Tavern, 301 Augustine Herman Highway, Southfield 
Park, Suite 103, Elkton, MD 21921   Request for expansion of premises received from Jatin Patel; J&R 
Company, LLC, T/A North East Liquors, North East Plaza, Unit 107, North East, MD 21901   The above 
requests were discussed; Walt's Tavern would like to add the next unit to their license and North East 
Liquors would also like to add the part of the next unit to the license, as well as request an extension due to 
the fire.  Commissioner Taylor made a motion to approve the expansion and North East Liquors' request for 
an extension with Chief Bradford's inspection and expertise; Commissioner Eller seconded that motion; the 
Board unanimously voted to approve the requests for expansion and the request for an extension.   General 
Business ·                    Approve Minutes The minutes from the December 2013 meeting were approved. 
·                    Catering Events ·                    Specials Chief Bradford stated we have received a request for a 
special one day license for Patriot's Glen Home Owner's Association for a St. Patty's Day party; 
Commissioner Taylor made a motion to approve the special one day license; Commissioner Eller seconded 
that motion; the Board unanimously voted to approve the special one day license. Old Business ·                    
Southside Bar & Grill – Commissioner Eller asked about the transfer, he heard rumors it had fallen through; 
Mr. Wilson stated it has been postponed but is still in the works; Ms. Coyle stated they needed to have an 
extension as the 60-day period is almost up; Commissioner Eller made a motion to approve a 30-day 
extension; Commissioner Taylor seconded that motion; the Board unanimously voted to approve the 30-day 



extension. New Business ·                      With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned. BY: 
                                                                                                Tim Snelling, Chairman   ATTEST: 
                                                                                                Robin S. Coyle, Administrative Assistant ·                    
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